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			This newsletter - sent on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - contains important information and resources to support community pharmacies across England.









		






			In this update: Ongoing rollout of prescription tracker; Medicines not covered by the HRT PPC; Digital phoneline switchover; Book now for Childhood Flu Vac Service webinar.
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			The National Patient Prescription Tracking Service (NPPTS), which allows patients to track their prescriptions online via the NHS App or website, is being rolled out as pharmacy IT suppliers update their systems.
 
The service provides real-time status updates, helping reduce queries to pharmacy and GP teams while improving patient experience.
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		Learn more, including actions for pharmacy teams to consider 






		






			Medicines not covered by the HRT PPC
Over 200,000 prescriptions were incorrectly submitted using the “HRT only prescription prepayment certificate” (HRT PPC) exemption between June 2024 and May 2025.

According to data from the NHS Business Services Authority (NHSBSA), there has been a rise in the use of the HRT PPC exemption category for medicines not covered by the scheme. Pharmacy teams are encouraged to familiarise themselves with the full list of covered medicines to help patients avoid incorrect exemption claims.

Tell me more and see the list of products that are NOT on the approved list 









		






			Pharmacies to prepare for national digital phoneline switchover
The Government is advising community pharmacy owners to take action to prepare for the upcoming national switch-off of the Public Switched Telephone Network (PSTN), which is due to be fully decommissioned by January 2027.
In a letter to the sector, the Department for Science, Innovation and Technology and the Department for Health and Social Care has outlined what pharmacy owners should do ahead of the telephone network switchover.

Find out more
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			Community Pharmacy England, in collaboration with NHS England, will be hosting a webinar on the new Childhood Flu Vaccination Service on Wednesday 20th August at 7.30pm.

Secure your place now
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IT developments like this help improve the flow of
communication between GP practices, pharmacies and
patients. As more pharmacies are able to use the feature,
it should help to ease some of their workload. u
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